
 
 

April Newsletter 

 

 

 

 Message from Mr Johnson 
 

Welcome 

 

Despite this being a very short half term and as the days lengthen we have seen the school busy and 
vibrant.  Our sports teams have had some fantastic results, with our Year 9 Boys Plate Winners for the 
County 7’s competition which took place at Gresham’s.  Our Netball teams have won several games 
recently with the Year 8/9 girls 7 aside football winning all their games. Then our Year 9 Rugby team have 
won the County Cup Final. A brilliant set of results all round and a well done to everyone who has 
represented Springwood. 
 

Beauty and the Beast 
 

We were “blown away” by the three performances of Beauty and the Beast which took place here at 
Springwood High School.  I was joined by so many people from the school and the community to see the 
exceptional talent of our students displayed during the show.   
 

 
 

Mr Norman our Director of Music said “The show has been an outstanding success and we are incredibly 
proud of everyone who has been involved in the production, from lead roles to chorus members and the 
technical backstage crew. This would not have been possible without a real team effort.”  Mr Norman also 
added that “A particular mention should go to the Director, Samantha Burchell, whose vision for the 
production and how to tell the story, has been an inspiration to us all.” 
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 Message from Mr Johnson 

 

Year Group Photo 

 

Considering the amount of rain, we have had recently, we were very lucky on Monday 11th March when 
the year 11 and year 13 group photos were taken outside on the playground.  All the year 11 and year 
13 parents/guardians should have received a link to enable them to purchase a copy of the photo. If 
you have not please can you contact your relevant year office - year 11 01553 778092 and year 13 01553 
779407. 
 

Super Learning Day 

 

Our Super Learning Day on Thursday 28th March will see students undertaking various trips and 
activities.  The year 7’s will be off to Banham Zoo, the 8’s will be studying Industrial Awareness, the 9’s 
will spend the day considering their GCSE choices, then it is PSHE for year 10 and the Alton Towers 
Reward Trip for year 11.  I hope everybody makes the most of these opportunities that they are given 
and most importantly, they enjoy themselves. 
 

World Book Day 

 

 
 

This year we expanded World Book Day into a week-long literary extravaganza, when we held our first 
ever Reading Festival.  Students across all age groups at the school took part in the book-themed event, 
where activities included a sponsored Year 7 and 8 ‘readathon’ to raise money for the “Read for Good” 
charity, and a Key Stage 3 visit from children’s author and illustrator Chris Priestly, whose books include 
the Tales of Terror series and Tom Marlowe adventures. 
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  Message from Mr Johnson 

 

UPCOMING EVENT 

 

Please see below details of an upcoming event which is going to be held at Springwood High 
School.  Why don’t you come along and join us for “A Musical Evening.”  I look forward to seeing you 
there. 
 

 

 
 

Please note that the on-line bookings via the QR code go live on the 8th April. 
 

 

 

Best wishes for an enjoyable Easter break and we are all looking forward to being able 
to celebrate more success next term. 

 

Mr Johnson 
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Year Office Contact Details 

Year 9 Office direct dial 24/7 – 01553 778099 

Year 9 email – classof2026@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

Head of Year – Mr Hobbs - d.hobbs@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

Year 9 Manager – Miss Savage - k.savage@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

School Website www.springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

 

 

Message from Head of Year 
 
Spring Term Roundup: Celebrating Successes and Looking Forward 

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Students, 

As we bid farewell to the Spring term, it's with immense pride and joy that we reflect on the achievements and 
growth we've witnessed within our year 9 school community. This term has been a testament to the dedication, 
hard work, and talent of our pupils, both inside and outside the classroom. 

First and foremost, we want to extend our heartfelt gratitude to our students for their exemplary behaviour and 
commitment to their studies throughout the term. As we approach the crucial time for choosing GCSE courses, 
it's been inspiring to see our pupils taking this decision seriously, engaging in discussions with teachers and peers, 
and showing a keen interest in shaping their academic paths. 

Beyond academics, our school has been buzzing with vibrant activity, with numerous successes to celebrate. 
Productions like "Beauty and the Beast" showcased the incredible creativity and talent of our students, 
captivating audiences and leaving lasting impressions. 

In the realm of sports, our pride swells as we announce the remarkable achievements of our Year 9 rugby boys, 
who have been crowned Norfolk County Champions. This accomplishment not only signifies their exceptional 
skill and teamwork but also positions our school as the best state school in the county—a distinction we hold 
with immense pride. 

These successes, both academic and extracurricular, underscore the holistic approach to education that we foster 
at our school. They exemplify the values of teamwork, perseverance, and excellence that we aim to instil in our 
students, preparing them not just for academic success but for life beyond the classroom. 

As we look ahead to the Summer term, we do so with anticipation and excitement, knowing that our students 
will continue to shine brightly, embrace new challenges, and make us proud in everything they do. 

Thank you for your ongoing support and partnership in nurturing the next generation of leaders, thinkers, and 
changemakers. 

Warm regards, 

Mr Hobbs 

Head of year 9 

Assistant Headteacher 

 

mailto:classof2026@springwoodhighschool.co.uk
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School Term Dates 
 

First Day of Term Last Day of Term 
Monday 15th April 2024 Friday 24th May 2024 

Monday 3rd June 2024 Friday 19th July 2024 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group Key Dates 
 

Date Event 
18th April 2024 Year 9 Subject Parents’ Evening On-line 

30th April 2024 Year 9 Options deadline 

2nd – 3rd May 2024 DofE Bronze Year 9 

 
 

 

Useful Email Addresses 
 

 
 

Parent App: enables you to access 
achievement, progress, attendance and 

assessment information. 
 For enquiries please email: 

data@springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

 
Parent Pay: allows you to make payments 
to the school via a secure online account. 

For enquiries please email:  
finance@westnorfolkacademiestrust.co.uk 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Training Days & Bank Holidays 
 

Bank Holiday – Monday 6th May 2024 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Latest News 
 

 
 

For all the very latest Springwood School news please follow @SHSKingsLynn 

For all the latest Sport & PE news please follow @SHSS_PE 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:data@springwoodhighschool.co.uk
mailto:finance@westnorfolkacademiestrust.co.uk


 
 

April Newsletter 

 

 

 

Attendance Message 
 
Attendance at school is key to your child’s success in the future. Students with high school attendance are twice 
as likely to pass their English and Maths GCSEs as those who do not. In fact, data shows that only 10% of students 
with an attendance of 85% or less will achieve 5 GCSEs at grade 4 or above, with one third of the students attending 
less than 85% achieving no GCSEs at all. 
 
Missing just one day each week is the equivalent of losing 2 years of education, by the time a student reaches year 
11. Even an attendance of 90% (missing on average half a day week) amounts to half a years teaching lost during 
the 5 years at secondary school. Every year at school is as important as another. Although years 10 and 11 are 
focussed on GCSE and exam work, years 7, 8 and 9 are key to having the building blocks in place in each of the 
subjects to be able to be successful in the later years. 
 
Good attendance at school is not just about lessons and exams though. Being at school helps your child develop 
social skills and friendships, and allows them to interact more successfully within society. 
 
Good routines are important – be it going to bed or getting up, taking exercise and just spending time with the 
family. Talk to your child about their school day: showing an interest in how things are going shows that you value 
school too. 
 
Students should continue to attend school with minor illnesses; if you could go to work with that illness then your 
child should attend school. Thank you to all of those parents who do this already. As you know, we will contact you 
if your child does become too ill to be at school. 
 
Punctuality to school is also key to good habits. Tutor time is just as important as any other lesson in school and 
therefore all children must be onsite by the time the warning bell sounds, at 8:45am, please, to ensure they are 
not late to these lessons. 
 
If you need additional support with attendance, please contact the school at 
 
attendance@springwoodhighschool.co.uk or use the following website: 
 
www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk/attendance

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Information 

What should I do if my child is unwell? – If your child is unwell, please call the Year 9 Office on 01553 778099 or 

email classof2026@springwoodhighschool.co.uk before 8.00am and give the specific reasons and symptoms of the 

illness.  You will need to contact the office EVERY DAY that your child is off.  The information you give will be 

recorded on our official register. 

If you are unsure whether to send your child to school please see the flowing link: 

https://67aa.educdn.net/e/n57jy8/dsNF7c?__$u__&nk=NjU2NGE3Yzk0NDE3ZTQyOTY5YTAxZjBjLGthdGllLmdyaWZmaXRoc0

Bub3Jmb2xrLmdvdi51azo6OjRneGZkd2dnc3VpeG11cGQ. 

Leave of Absence – There may be exceptional circumstances where you need to request a leave of absence for 

your child.  You will need to submit a “Leave of Absence Form.”  These can be found on the school website or we 

have a paper copy in the office.  This form needs handing into the Year 9 office.  You will then receive a phone call, 

email or SIMS message stating if your request has been granted or denied. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:classof2026@springwoodhighschool.co.uk
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100% Attendance 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

6th Sept to 22nd Mar 
Name Reg %  

Attend 

Estela 9H1 100 

Jasmine 9F2 100 

Alfie 9B2 100 

Jack 9F1 100 

Esther 9F2 100 

Anya 9S2 100 

Faith 9F2 100 

Jeshaun 9H2 100 

Samuel 9F1 100 

Bryony 9O2 100 

Eman 9O2 100 

Oreoluwa 9H2 100 

Ogheneyole 9O2 100 

Antoni 9B2 100 

Riley 9O2 100 

Gregory 9S2 100 

Nathan 9F1 100 

Tamzin 9F2 100 

Isabella 9B2 100 

Maisie 9H1 100 

Rayane 9H1 100 

Nyasha 9H1 100 

Kristers 9O2 100 

 

26th Feb to 22nd Mar 
Name Reg %  

Attend 
Name Reg %  

Attend 
Name Reg %  

Attend 
Name Reg %  

Attend 

Ava 9F1 100 Daisy 9O1 100 Damiel 9B1 100 Amelia 9F2 100 

Nelia 9S1 100 Lily 9H1 100 Bella 9S1 100 Amogh 9B2 100 

Roberts 9F2 100 Thea 9H1 100 Ruby 9B2 100 Tilly 9B2 100 

Samara 9F2 100 Macey-Jo 9S1 100 Aiden 9B2 100 Belle 9F2 100 

Estela 9H1 100 Erin 9O2 100 Faith 9F2 100 Isabella 9B2 100 

Joe 9O1 100 Lucas 9H1 100 Aidan 9F2 100 David 9S1 100 

Leah 9S2 100 Charlotte 9F2 100 Ella-Louise 9O2 100 Nela 9H2 100 

Logan 9S1 100 Macy 9H2 100 Finley 9S2 100 Maisie 9H1 100 

Kateryn 9O1 100 
Daisy-
Louise 9H1 100 Jeshaun 9H2 100 Nickolas 9H1 100 

Kira 9B1 100 Faith 9S1 100 Shayla 9F1 100 Alfie 9O1 100 

Riley 9H2 100 Lois 9O1 100 Lewis 9S2 100 Rayane 9H1 100 

Callum 9H1 100 Faye 9S2 100 Samuel 9F1 100 Senoozhika 9O1 100 

Poppie 9B2 100 Lola 9S1 100 Henry 9F1 100 Hendrix 9F1 100 

Emily 9B2 100 Charlie 9S1 100 Eryn 9F1 100 Daisy 9H1 100 

Arthur 9S1 100 Jayden 9H1 100 Fletcher 9F2 100 Alfie 9H1 100 

Hector 9S1 100 Curtis 9O2 100 Bailey 9B2 100 Aaron 9B2 100 

Lucia 9H2 100 Ellis 9H2 100 Bryony 9O2 100 Daisy 9S1 100 

Henry 9F2 100 Kian 9F2 100 Felicity 9F1 100 Nyasha 9H1 100 

Ryley 9H1 100 Alfie 9B2 100 Alfie 9B1 100 Lacie 9B2 100 

Kayleigh 9H2 100 Ella 9F2 100 Eman 9O2 100 Rory 9H1 100 

Laeila 9H1 100 Jack 9F1 100 Oreoluwa 9H2 100 Kristers 9O2 100 

Gabrielis 9O2 100 Jack 9B2 100 Ogheneyole 9O2 100 Kaden 9O2 100 

Daniel 9S2 100 Caidan 9F2 100 Antoni 9B2 100 Caitlin 9B2 100 

Lilly-Ann 9S1 100 Bella 9B1 100 William 9H2 100 Mileyrose 9H1 100 

Sophia 9S2 100 Bella 9H2 100 Riley 9O2 100 Elizabeth 9O2 100 

Emily 9B1 100 Isabelle 9H1 100 Imogen 9O1 100 Alexander 9O1 100 

Ava 9O1 100 Ruby 9B2 100 Gregory 9S2 100 Sophie 9H1 100 

Daisy 9O2 100 Esther 9F2 100 Freya 9F1 100 Chloe 9F1 100 

Jasmine 9F2 100 Ashlen 9O1 100 Nathan 9F1 100 Travis 9B2 100 

George 9H1 100 Armandas 9F2 100 Tamzin 9F2 100 Cherry 9F2 100 

Khloe 9O2 100 Justas 9F1 100 Aidas 9H1 100 Hui 9F2 100 

Lily 9O1 100 Emilija 9O1 100 Polina 9S2 100    

Kacper 9B1 100 Anya 9S2 100 Anish 9F1 100    

 

Thea E is our 100% attendance weekly 

winner for week beginning 29/01/24. 

Thea received a £10 WH Smith voucher. 
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YEAR 9 FORM GROUP ATTENDANCE 

9F1 94.62% 

9F2 94.53% 

9O1 94.41% 

9O2 94.04% 

9B2 93.31% 

9H1 93.0% 

9S2 93.0% 

9S1 92.11% 

9H2 88.81% 

9B1 83.93% 

 

YEAR 9 ACHIEVEMENT POINTS 

 

ACHIEVEMENT POINTS 
 

24,291 
Twenty Four Thousand, Two Hundred  

and Ninety One 
 

Great effort, we are so proud of all of your achievements. 
 

WELL DONE TO EACH AND EVERY ONE OF YOU! 
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Music/Drama Events Calendar 2023-2024  

Summer Term 
 

Date Event Venue Ticket Prices Time(s) 

Thursday 

2nd May ‘24 

Summer Concert PHH, 
Springwood 
High School 

£3.00 

Under 18’s Free 

6.30pm 

Friday 

3rd May ‘24 

Springwood Dance 
2024 - House of 
Horrors 

PHH 

Springwood 
High School  

£3.00 7.00pm 

Friday 

10th May ‘24 

True's Yard Fisherfolk 
Museum 

A Musical Evening  
Springwood Concert Band 
Marimba Player 
The Segno 
Marham Military Wives 
Choir 
Hosted by Mark Standford 

PHH 

Springwood 
High School 

Adults £10.00 
Under 16’s £5.00 

6.30pm 

A Musical Evening 

Tickets are available from True’s Yard 01553 770479 or David Goddard 07720 727227 or you can 
book on-line from the 8th April by scanning the QR on page 3 of our  latest 
Newsletter                                  

Saturday 

11th May ‘24 

Cross-Trust Music 
Visit to “Film Music 
Gala” Concert 

Royal Albert 
Hall, London 

Tbc All Day 

Thursday 

23rd May ‘24 

WNAT Piano Recital Recital Room 
(Mu1), 
Springwood 
High School 

Free (with retiring 
collection) 

6.00pm 

 
 

* Under 5s Free of Charge - if they do not require their own seat 
(i.e. if they are able to sit on their parents’ lap) 

For Ticket Sales nearer the event date please visit 
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/springwood-high-school-music-department 
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SPORTS NEWS 

Springwood High School Triumphs in Norfolk State School County Cup Final 
  
In a riveting display of skill and determination, Springwood High School emerged victorious over Notre Dame 
High School in the Norfolk State School County Cup Final, held at the esteemed grounds of Greshams School. 
The clash between these two formidable teams unfolded into a fiercely contested battle that kept spectators 
on the edge of their seats. 
  
From the onset, Springwood asserted their dominance, storming ahead with three spectacular tries, one of 
which in the form of a pitch long foot race scored by flying winger Escoto-Domingo, to take an early lead. Their 
relentless offensive manoeuvres and impeccable teamwork left Notre Dame scrambling to find their footing. 
The Springwood side showcased a remarkable blend of speed, aggression, and tactical prowess, leaving their 
opponents struggling to contain their onslaught. 
  
However, Notre Dame refused to yield easily. Displaying admirable resilience and determination, they rallied 
their forces and fought back fiercely. With unwavering resolve, Notre Dame clawed their way back into 
contention, showcasing their own brand of skill and resilience. Their efforts paid off as they managed to narrow 
the deficit, injecting a surge of adrenaline into the contest. Springwood had enjoyed a 21-0 lead, however now 
found themselves with the slightest of advantages at 21-19. 
  
Yet, Springwood remained unfazed by the resurgence of their opponents. Undeterred by Notre Dame's spirited 
fightback, they calmed and continued to press forward with unwavering resolve. Their disciplined defence 
thwarted Notre Dame's advances while their controlled attack continued to pose a formidable threat. 
  
As the final whistle approached, it was evident that Springwood had seized control of the match. Their 
relentless pursuit of victory culminated in a well-deserved triumph as they secured a commanding lead over 
Notre Dame, this in no small part due to some impressive bulldozing runs provided by man of the match and 
three try hero Prostakov. With an impressive display of skill and determination, Springwood High School 
emerged triumphant with a final scoreline of 35 points to 19. 
 
The victory sparked jubilant celebrations among the Springwood faithful, who erupted into cheers and applause 
in recognition of their team's outstanding performance. Meanwhile, Notre Dame, though defeated, departed 
the field with heads held high, having displayed commendable sportsmanship and tenacity throughout the 
contest. 
 
  The Norfolk State School County Cup Final had 
showcased the very best of school rugby, with both 
teams delivering a thrilling spectacle for the 
spectators in attendance. As the dust settled on the 
battlefield, it was Springwood High School who 
emerged as the rightful champions, their name 
etched into the annals of Norfolk rugby history with 
an emphatic display of skill, teamwork, and 
determination. 
 

By Dan Hobbs 
 

Hardaker, Prostakov, Mallett, Omole-Esiso, McKenzie, Milnes, Barrett, 

Fitzgerald, Bull, Casaleiro, Bilham, Hopkins, Cooper, Thorpe, Escoto-

Domingo, Bruce, Green & Hobbs 
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OTHER NEWS 

SPORT continued … 

Norfolk State School County Cup Final 

Springwood started the game by scoring three tries from Fran, Amaru, Milan, and 

3 conversions from Fletcher giving Springwood what was thought to be an easy 

ride into the second half, but before the whistle blew Notre Dame had a brilliant 

attack just before half time and scored a great try but unluckily their kicker missed 

by a small margin and the whistle blew for half time. 

Going into the second half Springwood 

thought they had an easy ride to win the game 

but Notre Dame were not going to give up 

easily by drawing the game with 2 brilliant 

tries. When Notre Dame scored to equal the 

game the Springwood team huddled up and 

the Springwood captain Logan had a stern 

word that was needed to sort out the game 

because it looked like we didn’t want to win, 

we listened to him. Our man of the match, 

Milan scored 2 more tries to win Springwood 

the game. 

The Team 

Leicester Tigers 

Another super trip to 

watch Leicester Tigers. 

The History department at Springwood took 

a number of students away to visit the First 

World War battlefields around Ypres in 

Belgium, Arras and the Somme in France. 

Year 9 Football – 3-1 Win 
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The ski trip was amazing. We had lessons from 9 – 3 with lunch 

in between. After we got the hang of it we moved up from the 

beginner slopes on to the bigger slopes. We then had to use 

the chairlift where we kept falling off. It was so much fun and 

lots of laughter. We had quizzes and many fun evening 

activities such as laser tag and the alpine coaster in France 

which had amazing views. The coach there and back was 

honestly so funny, we sang songs and laughed the whole way 

there. I would 100% recommend. 

Maia K 

OTHER NEWS continued … 

British Science Week 
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 GUIDED CHOICES 

 

As your child progresses through Year 9, they are approaching a significant milestone in their 

educational journey: choosing their GCSE options. This decision marks the beginning of a more 

focused academic path, laying the groundwork for their future endeavours. As such, your support 

and guidance during this process are invaluable. 

Importance of GCSE Options: GCSEs are pivotal in shaping your child's academic and professional 

future. These qualifications not only provide a foundation for further education but also influence 

career prospects. By selecting subjects aligned with their interests, strengths, and career 

aspirations, your child can enhance their learning experience and unlock opportunities for their 

future endeavours. Encouraging them to explore a diverse range of subjects will help them 

discover their passions and talents, setting them on a fulfilling path towards success. 

Parental Support: Your role as a parent is crucial in assisting your child through this decision-

making process. Here are some ways you can offer support: 

Encourage Exploration: Encourage your child to explore various subjects and consider their 

interests, strengths, and future goals. Attend school information sessions together and discuss the 

potential benefits of different subject combinations. 

Provide Guidance: Offer guidance without imposing your own preferences. Listen to your child's 

aspirations and concerns, helping them weigh their options thoughtfully. Provide insights into 

potential career paths related to their chosen subjects, but ultimately respect their decisions. 

Research Together: Take the time to research different GCSE subjects, their syllabi, and the 

opportunities they may lead to. Investigate career pathways, university requirements, and 

industry demands to make informed decisions. 

Support Their Choices: Once your child has made their decisions, support them wholeheartedly. 

Encourage them to pursue their interests passionately and provide resources or additional support 

if needed. 

Stay Positive: Keep a positive attitude throughout the decision-making process. Emphasise the 

importance of learning and growth, reassuring your child that their choices now are part of a 

broader journey towards their goals. 

Remember, this is an exciting time for your child, filled with possibilities and opportunities for 

personal and academic growth.  

All students should now have received an email from Mr Hobbs with a link to a shared area where 

they can access videos created by heads of department detailing course on offer. 

If you have any concerns or questions regarding the GCSE options process, do not hesitate to reach 

out to the school for assistance. Together, we can ensure that your child embarks on a path that 

ignites their passion for learning and sets them on course for success. 
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Monday 
Kingsmen - Lunchtime - MU1 
Keyboard Club - Lunchtime - MU3 
 
Senior Cantabene - 3:30pm to 5:00pm - 6th Form Hub 
Junior Woodwind (Woodwind Grades 1-3) 3:30pm to 4:30pm - MU1 

Tuesday 
Music Theory - Lunchtime - MU3 
Senior Woodwind (Flute/Clarinet/Bassoon Grade 3+) - Lunchtime - MU1 
 
Art Club – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – BA3 
Photography Club – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – B12 
Design Technology Club – Week 1 3:25pm to 4:30pm – T3 
Fashion & Textiles Club – Week 1 3:25pm to 4:30pm – T4 
Star Bakers Club – Week 2 3:30pm to 4:30pm – T5 
Year 9 Football – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – Sports Field 
Concert Band (Wind/Brass/Strings/Percussion Grade 3+) - 3:30pm to 
5:00pm - 6th Form Hub 

Wednesday 
German Club – Lunchtime – F4 
Kingsmen - Lunchtime - MU1 
 
Year 9 Rugby – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – Sports Field 
Year 9 Netball – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – Astro Turf 
Girls Rugby – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – Sports Field 
KS3 Dance – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – Dance Studio 
Sinfonia (Strings Grade2+) - 3:30pm - 4:30pm - MU1 
Brass Ensemble (Brass Grade2+) - 3:30pm to 4:30pm - MU2 
 

Thursday 
STEMM Club – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – JL11 
History Club - 3:30pm to 4:30pm - S7 
Year 7-9 Girls Football – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – Sports Field 
School Musical (By Audition) - 3:30pm to 5:00pm - DS&MU1 
Rock Club - 3:30pm to 4:30pm - MU2 
Walkmen (Student Led) - 3:30pm to 4:30pm - MU4 
Chess Club - 3:25pm to 4:30pm - LRC 
 

Friday 
Guitar Group (Beginner to Grade2) - Lunchtime - MU1 
Sax Choir (By Invitation) - Lunchtime - MU2 
 
All Years Fitness Club – 3:25pm to 4:30pm – Sports Field 
School Musical (By Audition) - 3:30pm to 5:00pm - PHH 
Big Band (By Invitation) - 3:30pm to 5:00pm - 6th Form Hub 
 

Extra-Curricular Activities 
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Act of AMBITIOUS Nominations 

Articulate 
 
Motivated 
 
Brave 
 
Independent 
 
Thoughtful 
 
Inquisitive 
 
Organised 
 
Unstoppable 
 
Serious 

 

Name Form AMBITIOUS Name Form AMBITIOUS 

Leah B 9S2 M Annie O 9H1 I U 

Leah O 9S2 M Gracie R-M 9B2 T 

Edward M 9S2 T Delcie H 9B1 I 

Edward M 9S2 T Armandas J 9J2 M T 

Tom R 9S2 B Tegan C 9H2 M I 

Elizabeth W B 9O2 T Riley B 9H2 M 

Jeshaun M 9H2 M Mileyrose W 9H1 T O 

Ryan S 9H2 M Nyasha T 9H1 A O 

Gregory P 9S1 T Sophie W 9H1 I I 

Lily E 9H1 M B Olivia G 9H1 O S 

Thea E 9H1 I U Rayane S 9H1 M S 
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School Uniform & Sports Kit Checklist 
 

*Blazer 
White, stiff collar school shirt 

*House colour school tie 
**Plain black tailored trousers  

*School skirt 
*School shorts 
*School jumper 

 
Plain black tights or plain black socks that must at least cover the whole ankle 

(Trainer socks, and footless tights or leggings are not allowed) 
Plain black (leather or leather-like) shoes 

(no boots, black trainers, stilettos, ballet pumps, sling backs or toeless) 
Plain coat (no logos or other markings) long enough to cover blazer properly 

 
PE KIT 

Compulsory: 
*Springwood PE shirt 

Black Shorts 
Black Socks 

Trainers (non-marking sole with grip) 
Football Boots 

Optional: 
*Springwood sweatshirt 
 Black Track Suit Bottoms 

Plain Black leggings 
Plain Black ‘skin’ can be worn under PE shirt 

Shin pads and gumshields 
 

Items marked * can only be bought through the school website from Price & Buckland 
**Trousers deemed appropriate by Springwood High School are available for purchase via our website.  School 
trousers can be purchased from other suppliers.  However, if the trousers worn by a student are considered 
unsuitable or inappropriate and a suitable alternative cannot be sourced from elsewhere, parents/carers will be 
directed to buy the trousers we have available through our website. 
The school reserves the right to make the final decision on the suitability and/or appropriateness of the school 
trousers worn by Springwood students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
To view your online shop visit: 

https://www.pbuniform-
online.co.uk/springwoodhigh 
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Parent, Teacher & Friends Association 
 
The Springwood Parent, Teacher, Friends Association or PTFA has recently been reformed as we feel it is an 
excellent way to bring together parents, teachers and the local community, to raise money and help support 
the school. 
  
It provides an opportunity for everyone to work together to: 
  

• Raise funds to help the school provide resources and extra for the pupils. 
 

• Provide support for school trips and outings and other special events. 
  
All parents, teachers and school staff can get involved even if they only have a small amount of time 
available.  You may wish to join the committee and be involved in the organisation, or just be available to 
serve teas and coffees at PTFA events - you may even just like to provide the odd cake here and there! 
  
Whatever you preferred commitment, large or small, the Springwood PTFA would be very grateful for your 
help. 
  
Please email to ptfa@springwoodhighschool.co.uk for further information or to express an interest or ask for 
an expression of interest form. 
 

You can keep up-to-date with all the latest news from Springwood High School 
on the School’s Website or on X 

 
www.springwoodhighschool.co.uk 

Equipment Checklist 
 

All students should have the following with them every day – 
School bag, Knowledge Organiser, Pencil Case (Pens x 2, Red pen, 

Pencil x 2, Ruler, Calculator, Rubber) 
 

Failure to have the correct equipment after being reminded once will result 
 in a 2-week EQUIPMENT REPORT. 

 
All students need to be prepared daily. 

 
THANK YOU 
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